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VILLAGE OF RIVER FOREST 
AGE-FRIENDLY AD HOC COMMITTEE 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 8, 2022 
 

A regular meeting of the Village of River Age Friendly Ad Hoc Committee was held on 
Wednesday, June 8, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. in the Community Room of Village Hall, 400 Park 
Avenue – River Forest, IL.  
 

 
1.  CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL  

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.  Upon roll call, the following persons were: 
 
Present: Chairperson Respicio Vazquez, Daniel Lauber, Deborah Frederick, Lydia 

Manning, James Flanagan, Helen Kwan 
Absent:   Barbara Mirel  
Also Present: Management Analyst/Deputy Clerk Elijah Bebora  
 
2.  PUBLIC COMMENT  
None  
 
3.  APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES 
 
Committee Member Lauber made a motion, seconded by Committee Member Manning, to 
approve the May 11, 2022 meeting minutes.  
 
Roll call: 
Ayes: Chairperson Vazquez, Daniel Lauber, Lydia Manning, James Flanagan, Helen 

Kwan, Deborah Frederick 
Absent: Barbara Mirel   
 
Nays:  None 
 
Motion Passes. 
 
4. COMMITTEE MEMBER UPDATES: DEMENTIA-FRIENDLY RIVER FOREST (DFRF) AND 
AGE-FRIENDLY COMMUNITIES COLLABORATIVE (AFCC) 

 
Committee Member Manning stated that she held an event during Seniors Week. She had no 
new updates from Oak Park Dementia Friendly.  
 
Committee Member Flanagan informed the Committee that Seniors Week went well. He 
stated that there were 30 events held and most were well attended.  He informed the group 
that he started an air conditioner program last year where he accepts air conditioner 
donations to benefit seniors in the community.  
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Committee Member Lauber stated that he attended an informative housing forum regarding 
remodeling homes to make them more accessible to seniors so they can stay in their homes 

 
Chairperson Vazquez stated he attended the Mayors Metropolitan Caucus (MMC) Age-
Friendly Collaborative meeting on July 2. He stated that the top survey responses the MMC 
received were housing options in the community, transportation and connectivity, housing 
and ability to age in their current home, improving communications, managing the digital 
divide, and social engagement.  

 
 

 
5. OLD BUSINESS 
 
a. Age-Friendly Survey Analysis of Cross Tabulation – Discussion  
 
Committee Member Flanagan and Lauber shared their findings with the Committee from the 
cross-tabulation and analysis they performed of the survey responses.   
 
Committee Member Manning stated that she would start drafting an outline of the analysis.  
 
 
 
6. NEW BUSINESS 
a. None  
 
7. NEXT MEETING: JULY 13, 2022  
  
8. ADJOURNMENT  
 
Committee Member Flanagan made a motion, seconded by Committee Member Mirel to 
adjourn the meeting at 7: 05 PM. 
 
Roll call: 
Ayes: Chairperson Vazquez, Lydia Manning, James Flanagan, Daniel Lauber, Helen 

Kwan, Deborah Frederick 
Absent: Barbara Mirel  
Nays:  None 
 
Motion Passes. 

 
___________________________________________     

Elijah Bebora, Secretary 


	___________________________________________

